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May 29, 2025 
 
 
Greetings Monhagen Middle School Families,  
 

We want to address an incident that occurred yesterday at Monhagen Middle School involving 
four of our scholars, three who became ill after consuming a gummy-like substance. As a 
precaution, the scholars were transported to the hospital for further evaluation. We remain in 
contact with their families, and their privacy is being respected during this time. 

We are aware of rumors circulating on social media suggesting that the substance was laced 
with fentanyl. At this time, we have no evidence to support these claims, and the exact nature of 
the substance is still under investigation. We ask for your patience as we work to gather accurate 
information. 

We did not initiate a lockdown or a hold-in-place. Please be assured that our school 
administration and health staff have the situation under control, and there is no evidence of a 
broader threat to the school community. We made decisions in real-time to ensure the safety and 
well-being of all scholars and staff. 

We are one school community, and we must support one another by sharing accurate 
information. Posting unverified claims, such as confirming the contents of the gummy without 
direct knowledge, can cause unnecessary concern and confusion. We encourage all families to 
contact the school directly when they have questions about a matter.  

As always, we encourage families to have ongoing conversations with their young people about 
the importance of being cautious and aware of what they consume. Please remind them never to 
eat or drink anything if they are unsure of its contents. 

Thank you for your partnership in keeping our school community safe and informed.   

 

Respectfully,  

Dominick Radogna, Principal ​​ ​ ​  


